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Save the Date:  

Union Churchôs Annual Meeting, 

March 16, 2014 

Our 161st Annual Meeting is a chance for all 

members to participate in ordering our affairs, receiving the Annual Report for 

2013, electing board members and offering ideas and discussing for our work in 

the coming year.  Any member may bring an item of business before the congrega-

tion for prayer, discussion or action. (These must be submitted in 

writing to the office by March 6th. ) 

We meet right after worship with a Lenten luncheon.  Child Care 

Provided!  

I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :   

T H E  C H U R C H  O F  C H R I S T ,  U N I O N 

C ONSIDER ... 
T H E  U N I O N  

C H U R C H  

N E W S L E T T E R  

About Us...  

¶ All who seek and serve the 

love of God are ministers of 

Union Church 

¶ Rev. Kent Gilbert, Pastor 

¶ Rev. Rachel Small Stokes, 

Associate Pastor 

¶ Merlin Kindel, Moderator 

¶ Dave Kobersmith, Church 

Administrator 

¶ Joan English, Office 

Administrator 

¶ Youth Directors, Chris & 

Grace McKenzie 

¶ Bea Chasteen,  Dorie Isaacs, 

Jennifer Shelton, Childcare 

¶ Willie Dodson, Interim 

WCSC Director 

¶ Gina Chamberlain, Choir 

Director 

¶ Shirley Carlberg, Bell Choir 

Director 
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Welcome to Lent ! A Season of Deepening & Discerning 

The Season of Lent begins with a story of 

Jesus in the wilderness. Wilderness times 

are times of challenge and possibility where 

we may be stretched to our limits, or may 

need to make far-reaching decisions. As we 

travel with Jesus from the wilderness to 

Jerusalem, the cross, and beyond, we also 

travel our own Lenten journeys seeking the 

God of Life.  We do this in community, in 

the fellowship of other travelers and 

seekers.  

Enclosed is a book of invitations, a 

catalog of opportunities to delve into the 

mystery and travel through the wilderness.  

It is so rare in our society that we are 

invited to willingly humble ourselves before 

the great mystery that is God, and to do so 

in a way that is life-giving rather than life-

destroying.  Our hope is that these 

opportunities will allow you to do just that.  

We invite you deeper into this community 

of faith, and deeper into the heart of God. 

Last year we began a Lenten Challenge, 

an encouragement to 

each of us to take a 

step further into our faith journeys.  This 

year, we make that challenge again.  We 

hope you will find one or more of these 

opportunities among our offerings, but even 

more we hope that you will find the courage 

to do something.  God is waiting with open 

arms, and so together we walk through the 

wilderness to make our way closer. 

From the wilderness, we enter stories 

from the gospel of John. In Nicodemusõ 

spiritual journey and quest to know, we are 

assured of Godõs deep care and self-giving 

love in the winds of change and new birth.  

Journey with us at Union Church as we 

deepen in that knowledge and service. 

²ƛǘƘ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΣ 

 

 

wŜǾΦ wŀŎƘŜƭ ϧ ǘƘŜ CŀƛǘƘ 
5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ .ƻŀǊŘ 

Ash Wednesday is the first day of the Season of Lent. Its name comes 

from the ancient practice of placing ashes on worshippersõ heads or 

foreheads as a sign of humility before God, a symbol of mourning and 

sorrow at the death that sin brings into the world. It not only prefig-

ures the mourning at the death of Jesus, but also places the worship-

per in a position to realize the consequences of sin.  Ash Wednesday 

is a somber day of reflection on what needs to change in our lives if 

we are to be fully Christian. 

In the early church, ashes were not offered to everyone but were only used to mark the 

forehead of worshippers who had made public confession of sin and sought to be restored to 

the fellowship of the community at the Easter celebration. However, over the years others 

began to show their humility and identification with the penitents by asking that they, too, be 

marked as sinners. Ashes became symbolic of that attitude of penitence reflected in the 

Lordõs prayer: òforgive us our sins, for we ourselves forgive everyone who sins against usó 

(Luke 11:4, NRSV).  

We will observe Ash Wednesday with a service in Cowan Chapel, 7:00 pm. 

Lent Starts With Ash Wednesday 

Service, March 5 
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  Birthdays! 
  2 Maurice Hibbard 

  3 Amanda Bates 

  3 Brielle LeMaster 

  3 Rita Barlow 

  4 Helen Connelly 

  4 Katie Heckman 

  5 Jenny Bromley 

  7 Tom Frazier 

  7    Judy Royalty 

  8 Betsy Hoefer 

10 Judy Rowell 

11 Melissa Neal 

12 David Shroyer 

14 Paul Wells 

16  Sarah Vaughn 

22  Carla Gilbert 

23  Matthew Jadud 

23 Nancy Jones 

23 Harry Rice 

26 Cron Carpenter 

31 Colin Perman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries! 
14  Kevin Burke &  

      Carla Gilbert 

22 BG & Maurice Hibbard 

24 Steve & Teresa             

Gowler 

27  Cam & Maya Todd 

28 John & Marlene         

Payne 

29 Bill & Rebecca Baker  

If we donõt know your birthday or 

anniversary, we want to! Or if 

weõve made a mistake please call 

or email  the office.   

March Birthdays & Anniversaries    
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News of the Family 

Union Church is a place where 

your faith can grow and deepen. We 

are actively looking for those who 

would like to explore discipleship 

with Jesus in this congregation. If 

youõd like to formally join Union 

Church, please call the office or 

either pastor.   

Our Fellowship Principles: 

òUnion Church welcomes all 

followers of Christ and works with all 

who work with Him; respecting each 

person's conscience; working by love, 

endeavoring to keep the unity of the 

spirit in the bond of peace."  

"Ethics as if Jesus Mattered: Essays 

in Honor of Glen H. Stassen" edited by 

Michelle Tooley, Rick Axtell, and 

Michael L. Westmoreland-White, is 

available now on Amazon.com.  

Congratulations, Michelle. 

Living with Alzheimerõs: For 

Caregivers ð Late Stages 

In the late stage of Alzheimerõs 

disease, caregiving typically involves 

new ways of connecting and 

interacting with the person with the 

disease. Join us and hear from 

professionals about resources, 

monitoring care and providing 

meaningful connection for the 

person with late stage Alzheimerõs 

and their families.  This program will 

take place at the Madison County 

Cooperative Extension Office 

located at 230 Dunannon Lane, 

Richmond from 1pm-4pm on 

Wednesday, March 12 th .  To 

register, call 1-800-272-3900 or 

email infoky-in@alz.org. This 

program was created especially for 

family caregivers, so please no 

professionals.  

The preschool Sunday School 

has a large number of train tracks 

and a bunch of kids who love trains, 

but we don't have enough train cars 

to go around on Sunday mornings. 

They are the little train cars that fit 

on little wooden tracks (like in 

Thomas the Train sets). If you have 

any old train cars which your 

children have outgrown, the 

preschoolers would be so grateful 

to play with them.  

You are welcome to submit 

items  of news, joys, concerns, etc., 

to the News of the Family section 

ñ just email or call the office. Keep 

us all updated on whatõs going on! 

 

 

Bible Reading for March 

March 2  

Exodus 24:12-18 

Psalm 99 

2 Peter 1:16-21 

Matthew 17:1-9 

March 16  

Genesis 12:1-4a 

Psalm 121 

Romans 4:1-5,13-17 

John 3:1-17 

March 23  

Exodus 17:1-7 

Psalm 95 

Romans 5:1-11 

John 4:5-42 

March 9  

Joel 2:1-2,12-17 

Psalm 51:1-17 

2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10 

Matthew 6:1-6,16-21 

March 30  

1 Samuel 16:1-13 

Psalm 23 

Ephesians 5:8-14 

John 9:1-41 

Regular Weekly Calendar 

Sundays  9:30 am .................... Sunday School Classes for all ages 

 10:30 am ..................... Morning Worship  

                            5:30 pm .................... Overeaters Anonymous, Classroom 

Weekdays   8:00 am ..................... Zen Meditation, Cowan Chapel 

  

Mondays 6:00 pm .................... AlAnon meets, Wayside Room 

 7:00 pm .................... AA, Room 301 

 7:00 pm .................... Berea Classic Chorale, Choir Room,                                                           

                     Berea Community Drumming Circle, Community Room 

 8:00 pm .................... Mens Big Book Study, Room 301 

Tuesdays 11:30 am ..................... GED Class, Classroom 

Wednesdays       Wednesday Nite Live frequently includes a program  

 5:10 pm  ................... Middle School Youth Group 

 5:15 pm .................... Joyful Noise Choir 

 5:45 pm .................... Supper   

 6:30 pm .................... High School Youth,  Jubilee Choir, Middle School, program if scheduled  

 7:00 pm .................... Bell Choir 

Thursdays  11:30 am ..................... GED Class, Classroom 

 12:00 pm .................... Bible Study, classroom 

Fridays  9:00 am ..................... Womenõs Creative  Sewing & Crafts  

 

1st & 3rd Suns  1:30 pm .................... ShapeNote Singers, Parlor 

2nd & 4th Mons  9:30 am ..................... Berea Knitters, Classroom 

2nd & 4th Tues  6;00 pm .................... Daisy Troop #1803, Classroom 

2nd & 4th Weds  6:00 pm .................... Episcopal Canterbury Fellowship, Chapel  

 

 Standing Board Meetings    

Mon. March 10   5:00 pm .................... Pastoral Relations Board 

 6:00 pm .................... Administration Board meets 

Tues. March 11  3:00 pm .................... Properties Board 

 6:00 pm .................... Faith Development Board 

 6:30 pm .................... Finance Board 

 7:00 pm .................... Community Life & Growth Board meets 

Weds. March 12  2:00 pm .................... Worship Board 

Sun. March 16  12:15 pm .............. Union Churchõs Annual Meeting 

Sat. March 22  9:00ñnoon ............. Board Orientation, Community Room 
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Did you know . . . ? 

. . . Willie Dodson,  the interim Womenõs Creative Sewing & Crafts director, got off to a slow 

start with all the bad weather that kept the group from meeting, he has reported renewed 

purpose and activity in the women and they are accepting of him as director. 

. . . The 2013 yearend report shows that we have a deficit of $14,150.  Church Council 

has decided to use the past years surpluses of $5,200 and moneys from the Lambert Fund to 

cover the deficit. 

. . . Search is on for music ministry leader(s). Church Council approved the Search Committee of Chris 

McKenzie, Carrie Jadud, Merry Kay Winter, Debbonnaire Kovacs, Shirley Carlberg, a Worship Board liaison, and 

the pastors (ex-officio). 

. . .  Roger Cook and his son Joe built some shelves in the basement that are being used for our Christmas 

decorations and much more. Thanks! We have more small projects if anyone is interested in helping out. See 

Dave Kobersmith or anyone on the Property Board. 

. . .  An updated Church directory is being worked on. If you would like an updated photo, contact information 

added, etc. Please contact Betty Hibler who is taking pictures to send other information to the office email 

office@union-church.org.  

. . . Powerful, moving stories were shared at the Exploring New Membership meeting  held after church in    

 February. Thanks to Community Life & Growth board for looking for new ways to connect with new folks. 

Where do you fit into youth group? 

We have a wonderful group of young people and you 

could join in some of the fun of developing their faith in 

bold and creative ways. How you say? We are so glad you 

asked. 

¶ Be a regular helper with the middle school group on 

Wednesdays after youth group. It would be wonderful 

to have someone who has a heart for this age group 

commit to serving every week from 6:30-7:30. Right 

now we have been having different people sign up, but 

some consistency would be wonderful. 

¶ Organize/supervise a service event and work with 

Chris and Grace for it to be geared towards the youth 

or to be intergenerational. 

¶ Assist with fundraising and service events that are 

already planned. Youth group will be doing three 

workdays in the spring to help 

raise money for Passport in the 

summer. If you could help organize 

these days, please contact Chris or 

Grace. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, March 7, 6:00 ñ7:30 pm, Community Room! 

Clean out your closet and bring everything you no 

longer want to the clothing swap. Donate $10 and take 

what you need from the piles. Fundraiser for Union 

Church Youth Group.  

Youth Group News 

Got some yarn to spare?  Inmates at FMC Lexington's minimum security facili-

ty make items such as hats, gloves, scarves, stuffed animals, etc., out of donated yarn and dis-

tribute them to agencies like the Salvation Army and nursing homes.  Individuals, churches and 

other organizations donate excess yarn for them to do their projects. They are running short 

right now.  If you can help, please consider donating yarn to the inmates at our institution.   

Contact person Nadja Dowell, Correctional Counselor, 859-255-6812 x 5521 or ndow-

ell@bop.gov 
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Dear friends, 

The first month of return has 

passed and with some notable 

exceptions, I seem to have 

remembered how to a) show up 

at work, b) how to relish the 

company of faithful loving 

members and friends, and c) how 

to preach a sermon (mostly).  

However: despite study and prayer, despite travel to 

the far reaches of earth and soul, Iõve not yet discovered 

a) how to be in two places at the same time, b) how to 

pick from innumerable choices the best use of my heartõs 

energy, or c) how to balance on the knife edge of vision 

and limitations.  

During Lent, though, I try to practice presence in the 

midst of these mysteries. These arbitrary 6 weeks prior 

to Easter are not arbitrary in their invitation to us: look 

deeper, find more, rest less in the hustle of task and more 

in the depth of purpose.  

As poet Mark Nepo puts it, we must believe òthat 

each question is a beginning;ó the beginning of releasing 

those things which no longer sustain us, the beginning of 

finding the Self and Source that sustains us.  

There is no requirement that these 40 days (and 6 

Sundays) be guilt-filled, somber, or sullen. There is no 

requirement to observe them at all. But if you find 

yourself rushing more and living less, and if you find that 

you are dining on a daily feast of 

anxieties, then let Lent and the 

church community offer you an 

invitation.  In Lent we ask the 

questions that may help us begin 

new selves, new lives, new 

loves, new graces, restored 

relations, and uplifted hearts.   

We can, if we choose, take first and faltering steps to 

eat a bread full of life and living, to set aside the patterns 

that make us wild and dyspeptic, and to use the tools of 

faith, both ancient and modern, to guide our souls to be 

ever more present to the presence of God both within 

and without. May it be a good Lent for that. May we 

worry less about doing it right and feel more the sense of 

a Holy Spirit advocating for our best and most cherished 

self to be loved and sustained. After all, resurrection is 

not something Christ meant to keep to himself.  

Much love,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Pastor 

The Shelter of Your Heart 

Who knows: eyes may be watching us 

from all sides. Ah, only stumbling toward you 

am I no longer on display. Growing into you, 

I am forever set invisibly 

in the darkening shelter of  your heart.    

ñRainer Maria Rilke, Uncollected Poems 
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Mardi Gras Pancake Brunch Sunday March 2  

The Third Annual Mardi Gras Pan-

cake Brunch will take place on Sun-

day, March 2, in the Community 

Room immediately following wor-

ship.  The past two years the pro-

ceeds have helped support the dele-

gations to Jamaica and El Salvador.  

This year the proceeds will assist 

the youth going to Passport Camp this summer.   Pan-

cakes (including gluten free) and all the toppings, plus 

sausage, juice and coffee will be on the menu.  

Suggested donation of $5.00/person with a maximum 

for families of $15.00. Brought to you by the Youth 

Groups and Community Life & Growth Board. 

 

Lenten Lunches Begin Sunday March 9  

As has become a Union Church tradition, lunch fol-

lowing worship will 

be served during Lent 

f rom March 9 

through April 6.  The 

members of the vari-

ous Boards collabo-

rate to prepare lunch 

for the five Sundays.  

The proceeds 

from the lunches are a significant contribution to the 

overall church budget. Mark your calendars now and 

plan to have Sunday lunch with good food and good fel-

lowship for a good cause.  

Love to cook but not on a Board? Just leave your 

name with the church office and you will be invited to 

help.  All hands will be much appreciated. 

 

Fourth Sunday Membership Info: Come One 

Come All!  

Each Fourth Sunday of the Month anyone wanting to 

know more about Union Church or wanting to explore 

church membership, as well as new members who have 

not been able to participate in a previous meeting, are 

invited to come to the classroom two doors past the 

church office immediately following worship for conver-

sation with the Pastors and the Community Life and 

Growth Board.  

Light refreshments will be offered and you are invited 

to pick up coffee or tea in the parlor on your way 

through the hall.  Childcare will be offered downstairs 

as needed; please contact the church office the prior 

week if you would like this service.   

New members will be received each Second Sun-

day of the month at the close of worship.  Those join-

ing may choose to attend the Fourth Sunday meeting 

prior to or after becoming members, whichever is more 

convenient. 

B-I-N-G-O
! 

Community Life & Growth Events and News 

Rev. Kent and Rev. Rachel get help from young friends at 

the February 9th All-Church Potluck and Welcome Home 

to Rev. Kent.  A special game of òKENTOó gave us a taste 

of his sabbatical adventures.  

T H E  U N I O N  C H U R C H  N E W S L E T T E R  PA G E  5  

Welcome Back, Rev. Kent!! 

Photos by Rachael White 

Union Church Members & Friends Advocate for Justice 

ñI Love Mountains Dayò and Lobbying for State-Wide Equal Rights in Frankfort 


